Logan County Commissioners Work Session
December 10, 2024

Present: Mike Brownell, Joe McBride, Jerry Sonnenberg, Alan Samber, Kristan Lange, Debbie Unrein, Marilee
Johnson, Michelle Alcorn, Jeff Rice and Jennifer Crow.

Chairman Brownell called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SESSION — Commissioner McBride moved to approve the
minutes of the November 26, 2024 Work Session as written. Commissioner Sonnenberg seconded, and the
motion carried, 3-0.

REVISIONS TO THE WORK SESSION AGENDA — None.

REVIEW AND APPROVE SCHEDULE OF COUNTY BILLS — The Board met with Kristan Lange to review
the Logan County schedule of bills dated December 10, 2024. All bills were approved as presented.

REVIEW OF BUSINESS MEETING AGENDA — There was no discussion.

ALCORN’S MAIL PROBLEM - There have been no new developments. Commissioner Sonnenberg did not
have time to discuss the matter with other County Commissioners. He asked what counties were to contact and
they are: Elbert, El Paso, Park and Jefferson County. Alan Samber received an email from one of the counties
yesterday. The county does allow permanent RV installations but has no idea whether there’s a mail delivery
problem or not. He suggested contacting the Planning Offices in those counties as they may be more
knowledgeable about whether there are mail delivery issues as the Planning Offices are the offices that issue the
addresses.

Commissioner McBride asked if the Alcorn’s driver’s licenses showed their new address. Michelle Alcorn stated
that it showed her neighbor’s address who is her cousin as that is where they stayed when they first moved there.
They have not changed their address on their licenses yet.

The matter will be tabled until next week’s work session.

DHS EMPLOYEE FAMILY BEREAVEMENT/MEMORIAL WHAT FUND SHOULD THEY BE PAID
FROM - The Department of Human Services has a group called Bravo which employees contribute to. The
group gives any employee who has lost an immediate family member $25 from the fund. The county has given
$50 to the memorial for the employee’s loved one in lieu of flowers. It is paid from the miscellaneous line item.
Two employees at the Department of Human Services have recently lost loved ones and the question came up
whether the memorial should be paid from the General Fund miscellaneous line item or whether it should be paid
from the Department of Human Services Fund. The Board agreed that it should continue to come from the
General Fund miscellaneous line item. Jennifer Crow asked the Board about Department of Human Services
employees who did not receive the memorial money over ten years ago as administrative staff did not know about
their family members’ losses. The Board agreed that going forward, the Department of Human Services
employees will need to notify the Human Resources Department of employees who have lost immediate family
members. Memorial donations will not be paid for past employee family members.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 9:14 a.m.
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